
Longer Days and Shorter Nights

I don’t know about you, but I am enjoying the longer days and shorter nights that we are getting.  It reminds me that
Spring is just around the corner, and that is good news to me.  I know I have had enough Winter already.  But what is
more is what the idea of longer days means.  It means that the earth will slowly begin the warming of the soil getting
ready for the planting season.  It means that the grass will green up, and the trees will once again blossom with new life.
It means that Summer will soon be here.

With the warmer weather we can also see the excitement in the agricultural industry as planting times draws near.  The
prep work that will need to be done and the equipment that needs to be made ready.  The soil temperature will be ready
before we know it.  Being ready means so much work yet the promise of a harvest is what makes it all worthwhile.

This idea of planting can also bring to mind the opportunities that we have as a church.  We too are called to plant the
seeds of hope in the world where so many people are just struggling to get by with the worries that burden them.  We
are called to share the Good News of Jesus and the promise of salvation to the world and yet for many of us we don’t
even share the story with those who are all around us.  We miss out on the joy of knowing that we made an eternal
difference in the lives of people that come to the Lord.

This Spring would be a good time to reach out to others as many of us will be getting out more with the warmer weather.
It may be just the opportunity we need to be able to start a conversation to reach those that God has put in our reach to
save.  The conversation can easily turn to what God has done for us which would break the ice and allow us to give a
testimony in a one-on-one basis.  This does not put us on the spot with not knowing what to say because it is our story.

The Joy of doing this is that we can also grow our church at the same time.  I know for me it is difficult to watch as our
numbers slowly decline.  We have so much to offer if we could only begin to see the Spirit work in building the size of the
congregation as well as knowing that the Spirit would also be building stronger faith in those who take the challenge.
This is the work of being a part of a church where we seek to serve the Lord as he calls is to go and tell the world.

Now is the time to prepare our hearts and minds for the promise of serving God in the creation cycle of planting hope in
the despair that the world is lost in today.  Then when the soil of the soul is ready for the planting of the seed of hope we
will be ready with all the joy of anticipation of reaping a harvest for the Lord.
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Happy Birthday Happy Anniversary

3/11 Kathleen DeGroot 3/19 Pat & Deb Prier

3/15 Kay Swanson 3/21 Don & Annie Allspach

3/28 Rhonda Meester

3/31 Pat Pott

Reminder: If you have anything you’d like included in
the Shepherd’s Staff, please try to have it to Wendy
Armstrong by the 20th of the month.
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